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NRSSS.ca


May 17, 2007
Re: Missing Records Issue

Let this letter serve as a cautionary note for all of those involved in the IRSSA.  We at NRSSS are being made aware by our members, Survivors of Indian Residential Schools, that they are growing more and more disgruntled and disappointed with the Indian Residential Schools Settlement Agreement (IRSSA).  But more, is the disrespectful way in which our elderly Survivors have been informed of the fact that Canada does not have nor can produce their records.  
Our office has been inundated with calls concerning the generic (rejection) letters which has been circulating from the Indian Residential Schools Resolutions Canada (IRSRC).  The letters, which are vague, leave our elders and Survivors confused and without hope or information.  The letters merely state that records could not be found for said period of time for said Survivor.  The onus of locating former students of IRS records lies squarely on the backs of Canada.  As one elder has said, “They could find us when it was time to go to school, but now that the government is obligated to compensating us, all of a sudden they can’t find us!”

Letters of this nature are damaging and heartless.  They leave the former student feeling as though they cannot ever be acknowledged for the experiences at IRS; and this is definitely a re-victimization.  Simply, this is just another form of elder abuse and we will not condone this treatment of our elders.  The letters lack solutions and offer no hope to people who were just beginning to trust this process.  

The fact that these former students are being turned away from this agreement is beginning to create unrest and lack of confidence in the AFN, the Federal Government, the Churches and this Agreement.  Many former students are declaring that if they and their issues and concerns are not met with respect and dignity; “they will make a move to kill this deal!”  Survivors feel as though they have nothing to lose by Opting out cause they’re not being heard either at conferences or through the representative Political Organizations in the country.

Former students are being suppressed from speaking at conferences and are being left out of decision making.  The most disturbing announcement from Survivors about this process is the Community Outreach Mobility Plan (COMP) which has served to do nothing but confuse and disorientate Survivors, as well as leaving out First Nations people who do not live on reserve or may find themselves incarcerated in different institutions, whether in jail or mental health facilities.  Ontario has been without a representative for almost two weeks and the time for the opt-out period looms closer.  Survivors, are not being properly informed.
As it has been said by many Survivors, “this treatment is utterly disrespectful and an act of perpetual negligence on the part of those Canadian agencies and the AFN charged with delivering this information and ensuring Survivors are aware of their rights concerning this Agreement.” 
As per our CEP Focus Groups meeting in March 2007, it was our understanding that letters of this nature would no longer be sent and a more compassionate letter would be implemented.  It is quite evident that this understanding feel to the waste side.

Sincerely;

Ted Quewezance

Executive Director

NRSSS

